Dear Stake Presidents,
| hope this letter finds you well.

As my wife and | are preparing to serve in the great Texas Houston South Mission starting July
1, 2024. | am writing to you with a specific request for assistance that | believe will greatly
strengthen our efforts in building the kingdom of God in this area.

We have been asked to help find and recruit senior couples that may be ready to serve at this
time. We need strong couple missionaries who are willing and able to serve alongside us with
dedication. Specifically, | am seeking couples who can offer support in several crucial areas.

First, we require couples with medical expertise or a willingness to assist in medical needs of
the missionaries. As these young men and women serve we are encountering missionaries
with physical and emotional health challenges, and having qualified individuals who can
provide medical support would be immensely beneficial in ensuring the well-being of both
missionaries and the individuals we serve. This is our greatest need at the moment.

Second, we are in need of couples who are capable and enthusiastic about proselyting and
sharing the gospel. The work of spreading the gospel requires individuals who are fervent in
their testimonies and who can effectively communicate the message of the restored gospel
with love and compassion.

Lastly, we are seeking couples who are willing to provide logistical support for the needs of
Sister and Elders in the mission. This includes offering support for transportation, housing
needs, mentorship and training, and assistance in various aspects of missionary life, ensuring
that each missionary feels loved and supported during their service.

| humbly request that you prayerfully consider recommending couples from your stake who
may be suitable for these opportunities to serve at this time.

Please feel free to reach out to me directly if you have any questions, considerations, or
names of couples within your stake who you believe would be well-suited for this opportunity.

Your support is deeply appreciated.
May the Lord bless you and your stake abundantly at this time.
With sincere gratitude,

Randy and Char Garn



